

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 7 AUGUST 2008


CROS.108/08 - DRAFT MEDIUM TERM FINANCIAL PLAN (INCORPORATING THE 


CORPORATE CHARGING POLICY) 2009/10 TO 2013/14

The Director of Corporate Services (Ms Brown) submitted report CORP.21/08 concerning the Medium Term Financial Plan (incorporating the Corporate Charging Policy) 2009/10 to 2013/14.   

The Medium Term Financial Plan set out the framework for planning and managing the Council’s financial resources, developing its annual budget strategy and updating its current three year (but to be extended to five year) Financial Plan.  The Plan sought to link the key aims and objectives of the Council as contained in the Corporate Plan to the availability of resources thereby enabling the Council to prioritise the allocation of resources to best meet overall aims and objectives.

Ms Brown added that the Medium Term Financial Plan was reviewed annually using the Budget resolution approved by Council on 5 February 2008 as a base, but updated to reflect known changes which had occurred since that date.   She also commented that the Corporate Charging Policy had again been reviewed and included within the Medium Term Financial Plan.  She added that the Charging Policy provided a framework for options for each charging area but recognised the different approaches that might be required for different services and the influences which needed to be acknowledged in setting individual charges.

The Plan set out the spending and resource pressures, including the economic downturn, over the next financial planning period.

The Executive had on 4 August 2008 (EX.202/08) considered the matter and decided:

“1.  That the report of the Director of Corporate Services on the draft Medium Term Financial Plan 2009/10 to 2013/14 be received.

2.  That the report be referred to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 7 August 2008, and the comments of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee be referred back to the Executive at its meeting on 26 August 2008.”

Members raised the following questions and issues during their scrutiny of the matter:

(a) Work was underway to more proactively link the Council’s priorities, as identified in the Corporate Improvement Plan, to financial resources and performance.  What would Members see in terms of outputs and would those be forthcoming in time for the next budget round?

Ms Brown replied that Officers had improved the process.  How successful that would had been would be subject to external Audit verification.  It may be possible to link the budget into Covalent (the Council’s performance management system).

The Head of Policy and Performance Services (Ms Curr) added that there would be costs associated to that work.

Was it possible to benchmark with other Local Authorities? 

Ms Curr replied that via Covalent targets could be set around cost which would also be indicative of other factors. 

(b) Which Service Improvement Reviews were currently live (section 2.4)?

Ms Brown indicated that the current programme included around seventeen Service Improvement Reviews, some of which were more advanced than others.  In addition there was work around Shared Services.

The Customer Contact Centre Review had not yet commenced.  

Members asked that the programme of Service Improvement Reviews be added to the Committee’s work programme.

(c) Shared Services – there was a requirement to achieve a 3% efficiency saving from any service under consideration via the shared services agenda by the development and delivery of the Shared Services Strategy.  What period of time did that apply to?

In response, Ms Brown explained that for ICT Services the Council would get a small pay back quite quickly, rising over time.

(d) How was the Pension Scheme funded?

Ms Brown said that the Pension Scheme was administered by the County Council and re‑valued every three years.  The Actuary would look at it again in 2011 and make recommendations on future funding levels.

(e) The Council applied a policy of applying a general inflation increase to all running costs in its budget.  The inflationary increase for the five years of the MTFP was based on the annual Consumer Price Index, which was currently running at 3.8% per annum (June 2008), although the current MTFP still assumed an inflation rate of 2.8%.  What would the implications be for the Council if inflation rose sharply?

Ms Brown stated that clearly such a scenario would have serious implications.

The Finance and Performance Management Portfolio Holder added that any decision on whether to review the rate of 2.8% upwards would depend upon timing e.g. if the increase in inflation was for a relatively short period it may be prudent to absorb that but, if the country was moving into an extended period of high inflation, the figure would need to be revised upwards for the Medium Term Financial Plan.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be advised that:

(1) The Committee would welcome sight of the outputs from work currently underway to more proactively link the Council’s priorities, as identified in the Corporate Plan, to financial resources and performance.  It was important that those outputs were forthcoming in time for the budget process.

(2) The Committee was concerned that any rise in inflation over an extended period would have serious implications for the Council’s Medium Term Financial Plan and emphasised the importance of keeping the position under close review in both the short and longer term.







